
 

 

 

South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners Association, Inc. 
Minutes for April 11, 2015 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 8:00 am 
 
The April meeting of the Board of Directors of the South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners 
Association was held via conference call on April 11, 2015.  M Wolfe, President, called the 
meeting to order.  A quorum was present with the following directors attending: 

 

• Curtis Eulert 

• Michael Omohundro 

• Will Hoskins 

• Betty Sue Cornella 

• Martha Parkey 

• Joe Price 

• Anelladee Spencer 

• Mike Wolfe 

• Jack Davis 
 
Margaret Scott – absent 
 
 

II. APPROVAL OF BOARD MINUTES   
 
March POA Board Minutes were presented.  A motion to approve the minutes as presented was 
made by C Eulert, 2nd by M Wolfe.  Minutes were approved. M Wolfe abstained. 
 
  

III. RATIFICATION OF ACTIONS TAKEN SINCE THE LAST MEETING 
 
None. 
 
 

IV. FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
The March Financial report was presented by B Cornella (attached).  To date, all but 3 annual 
assessments have been paid.  
 
 

V. OLD BUSINESS 
 
Committee reports: 
 
Infrastructure:   
Noxious Weed control was discussed with possibility to hire a company from Canon City to 
handle this. 
 
W Hoskins will continue working with M Wolfe on appropriate wording for the sign at the gate and 
power line right of ways re: trespassing. 
 
M Omohundro and C Eulert will continue with the plan to install the reflective road markers this 
summer. 



 

 

The Recycle Bin had been emptied.   
 
The speed limit signs are rotting at the base and will be replaced possibly with metal posts. 
 
Routine Spring Road Maintenance: 
Once the Ranch receives some moisture, the maintenance will begin. 
 
2015 Re-graveling Project: 
Review will be made of areas holding moisture with D Ainsworth and changes to original plan 
may be made. 
 
Communications 
 
Web Site Changes: 
C Eulert is proceeding with the transition to the new website for next month. 
 
Legal and Financial:  None. 
 
 

VI. NEW BUSINESS:   
Annual Meeting:  
Discussion on speakers for the meeting in June.   
 
Firewood Theft: 
A property owner has reported that firewood was stolen from their property.  They were informed 
to call the Fremont County Sheriff. 
 

VII. POA MEMBER COMMENTS:   
 
 

VIII. CLOSED SESSION:  None. 
 

 

IX. ADJOURNMENT:  8:41 am 
 
Motion was made by C Eulert to adjourn meeting.  M Wolfe 2nd.  Motion passed and the meeting 
was adjourned. 

      
_______________________________ 
Respectfully submitted by 
M Parkey, Secretary 
South T-Bar Ranch  
 
 
Prepared by M Parkey 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


